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Land for Wildlife, Land for People

49 Acres Added to Kingdom Woods Conservation Area

Annual Meeting
Wednesday, Sept. 5, 2007

Mark Your Calendar! Our 2007 annual
membership meeting will be held
Wednesday September 5th (at a time
and place to be announced). Please
plan to join us for a review the past
years work as well as a look-ahead. It’s
a chance to see old friends and make
new ones, all of whom share an inter-
est in the conservation of this place.

THANKS TO a cooperative landowner
with strong feelings for the land, a 49-acre

parcel has been added to our Kingdom Woods
Conservation Area, in Blue Hill, providing ad-
ditional unfragmented wildlife habitat as well
as the opportunity for additional walking trails
and educational uses.

Because of its location near Fourth Pond,
the diverse habitat it provides and the fact that
it bordered on two sides by the Trust’s other
land, this tract was highly ranked in the list of
possible future additions to KWCA. By simpli-
fying the boundaries of KWCA, its acquisition
also makes our long-term stewardship responsi-
bilities easier to manage.

George Leach, the former owner, had ac-
quired the property from his parents nearly four
decades ago and it held sentimental value for
him. Yet the idea of the land remaining as a
natural area available for both wildlife and for
people appealed to him. He thus agreed to sell
it to the Trust. Funding for the purchase came
from a bequest to the Trust and from a loan
which we are working to repay.

878 Acres Nine Years Later
Our Kingdom Woods Conservation Area

now includes 878 acres and has been assembled
through nine transaction beginning in 1998. It
is our largest conservation property. Tracts of
this size that are unfragmented by roads or de-
velopment are now rare on the Blue Hill
peninsula but are essential to support a diverse
wildlife as well as to provide a place where peo-
ple can experience the natural world. 

We celebrated this latest addition by hosting
our first Walks and Talks program of 2007 there
in April, taking advantage of a beautiful pock-
et wetland to investigate “the secret lives of
frogs, newts and salamanders.” We look for-
ward to trail planning for this land, expanding
the three miles of public walking trails that are
currently available to the public at Kingdom
Woods. 

IN APRIL, Enoch Albert led an enthusiastic group of adults and children in search of
amphibians on our new land in the Kingdom Woods Conservation Area, in Blue Hill. Walks & Talks

Map Reading 
and Orienteering
For Ages 10-14
Thursday, July 12
9 a.m. to 2 p.m.

A Walking History
of Long Island
Saturday, July 21
9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Full Moon Hike 
Up Blue Hill
Mountain
Monday, July 30
7:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. 

Blueberry Pick 
at Cooper Farm on
Caterpillar Hill
Saturday, August 11
9 a.m. to Noon 

Having Fun 
with Fungus
Saturday, September 15 
10 a.m. to Noon 

Focus on Species 
Forestry
Saturday, September 22
– 9 a.m. to Noon

Walks & Talks
Our ninth annual series is
under way! These outdoor
programs are intended to help
us become better acquainted
with many special places found
on our Peninsula, with a focus
on conservation properties that
the Trust owns or monitors. 
We hope that you will join us –
they are family-friendly, free
and open to the public. 
To register or get more
information, call 374-5118.
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IF CLIMATE CHANGE is not addressed with ur-
gency, the consequences will be devastating for Amer-

ica’s natural areas. From the vast wilderness areas to the small
community land trust lands, from the pathbreaking efforts of
Theodore Roosevelt to today’s conservation efforts – our protected
areas are now at risk. We are on the brink of the greatest tragedy in
American conservation history – if we let it happen.”

– James Gustave Speth, Red Sky at Morning: 
America and the Crisis of the Global Environment

Global Climate Change:
A Global Issue Needs Local Action

Conservator Members
$1,000 & up 
Mr. Mitchell Baum
Becton Family Foundation 
Mr. Paul Birdsall
Max & Ruth Brenninkmeyer
William & Alla Broeksmit
Oliver Carr
Eleanor Courtemanche
Blaise deSibour & Leslie Clapp
John Edwards
Ben & Dianna Emory
Fiduciary Trust Company
Mr. Laurence Flood
Francis & Louise Nichols

Foundation
Mary Furth & David L. Furth
Hartfield Foundation 
Francis Hatch & Serena M. Hatch 
Mr. Hans Huber
Hickory Foundation
Martin Foundation
John & Carol Merrifield
Lorenzo Mitchell
John Murphy
Katrina & Frank Parson
Andrew Rosenthal
Sasco Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander Sierck
Richard Storck
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Stubbs
Edward Swain
Whitehall Foundation

Benefactor Members 
$500-$999 
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Becton
Peter & Sofia Blanchard
Robert Broeksmit & Susan G.

Bollendorf
Bob & Carol Calder
Thomas & Barbara Chargaff
Clements Family Charitable Trust
Sally & Terry Gray
Gary & Susan Harmatz
Mr. Charles Scott Heney
Mr. & Mrs. John Hooper
Eric & Carol Judson
Jerry & Jacqui Kaufman
Mrs. Edgar Lupfer
Mr. & Mrs. James Lyon
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Marville
W. Tabb & Rosaline Moore
Stan & Peg Myers
James & Karen Neel, The Neel

Foundation
Daniel & Nancy Paduano

Foundation
Ronald & Mary Pressman
Mr. & Mrs. John Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Roosevelt
Katharine Rossow
Mary Allison Rylands
Robert & Elizabeth Schmitt
Susan Shaw & Cynthia Stroud 
Mr. Jack Shepherd & Mrs. Patricia

C. Shepherd
Pamela Storm & Tony Rolfe
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Wilmerding

Steward Members 
$250-$499
Virginia Boothe
Peter & Sandy Clapp
Ms. Hope Cobb
Cheryl Coffin
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Constantinople
Douglas & Posie Cowan
Randall & Caroline Curtis
James Darby

Joel & Ruth Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dean
Christopher DeGraw & Terry

Muilenburg
David Dethier & Nancy Nylen
Chris Eccles  & Ann Logan
John & Abigail Fassnacht
Marcia Fenn
Mr. Stan Gurell & Mr. Ira Levy
Richard & Susan Gurin
Edward & Anne Johnson
Jonathan Lupfer & Susan Berseth
Christopher Lydon
Mrs. Jean Messex
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Moulton
Eric & Linda Murphy
Peter Neill & Mary Barnes 
Mr. & Mrs. E. Anthony Newton
Charlotte & Robert Oehman
Mr. & Mrs. Z. Cartter Patten
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Richardson
Mrs. Margaret Richardson
Jackson & Sarah Robinson
Ruth Robinson
Karl & Katherine Schoettle
Mrs. Robert Shay
Bruce & Nancy Stevens
George Taber
Robert & Anne Vaughan
Allene White
Ms. Mary Whiting
Wilder Family Charitable Fund 

Sustaining Members 
$100-$249
Norman & Maryann Alt
Joseph & Deborah Amato
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Ambach
Mr. Eric Anderson 
Mrs. Ralph Antell
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Ball
Mr. John Bates
Rob Bauer, Lori Huckel & Family
Ellen Best & Geoff Anthony
Bill Bickley & Anne Oldach 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Bissell
Mr. & Mrs. George Blagden
Farnham & Lynne Blair
Lynn Boulger
Mrs. Locke Brown
Miguel Browne & Silviga Strikis 
Dr. & Mrs. Benjamin Bunney
Ann & Tom Chapman
Mr. & Mrs. M. Harrison Clark
Richard & Jane Clifton
Mark & Elizabeth Cluett
Joe Colby & Judi Hilliker
Ray Cooper
Ms. Moira Creaser
Matthew & Julie Cullen
Charles & Beverly Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. Martyn Cutler
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Dallett
Kirsta & Chris Davey
Dr. Paul Davis & Dr. Faith B. Davis 
Ms. Barbara Deely
Mr. & Mrs. Rudolph Deetjen
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Dethier
Melinda & Alfred Donovan
Mr. James Dow
Mr. & Mrs. E. Bradford duPont
Mr. Randy Eckard
Mr. & Mrs. John Edwards
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Emerson
John & Janan Eppig
Erik Esselstyn
Kim & Nancy Faulkner
Steven Feinstein
Mr. & Mrs. A. Irving Forbes
John Fuller
Mrs. Donald Furth

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gallant
Timothy Garrity
Carl Gilley & Milissa Hudak
Tom & Virginia Grogean
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Haase
Hanna & Kris Henderson
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Henry
Jane Heyward
Mary & Steve Hildebrand
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Hill
Carl & Rita Hirsch
Peggy & Jon Hopkins
Mr. Albert Hunt
Ms. Pamela Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Kandutsch
Mr. & Mrs. Breene Kerr
Michele Kinsman
John & Margaret Knutson
R.G. Lawless
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Leighton
Wendy Lewis
Helen Love
George & Ernestine Lyman
William & Alexandra MacDowell
James Markos
Frederick Marston
James May
Christina McHenry
Thom McLaughlin & Dee Seymour
John & Suzanne McShane
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Mills
William & Carolyn Mor
Dennis Moran & Beatrice Blake
Marion Dillon Morris 
Thomas P. Morris
Michael & Eileen Morrison
Mr. R. Blair Murphy
Mr. Crocker Nevin
Mr. Anthony Nicholas
Michael & Alex Nolan
Mr. Bruce Norelius
Carolyn Olds Mikels
Philip Osgood & Lydia Cassatt
Mr. & Mrs. Lambert Ott
Mr. Stephen Parson
Thom & Michelle Payne
Burton Pearl & Linda M. Elder
Stephen & Sherry Pfister
Ursula Poland
Bonnie Preston
Teresa Rankin
James & Nancy Reinish
Paul & Ann Rittenberg
John Roberts
Mr. Christopher Rodgers
David Rosenmiller
Patty Ryan & David Westphal
Janet Schlesinger & Jerry Jaffee
Patricia & Tom Schroth
David & Jeanne Sedgwick
Mr. & Mrs. Dorrance Sexton
Susan Hand Shetterly
Michael Sinclair, G.W. & Wade, Inc
Robert & Linda Slaven
David & Joyce Snow
Nancy & Albert Sprague
Anne Stern
Thomas Stewart & Trina L. Dykstra
John & Katherine Stookey
Sherry Streeter & Jon Wilson 
Dr. & Mrs. Paul Talalay
Phyllis Taylor
Pete Teel
Sharon Thompson
Mrs. Janet Van der Eb
Dr. Robert Walker
ZoeWeil
Ellen Werner
Linda Williams
Phyllis Winstral & Jonathan Miller
Sydelle Zove & Stephen Kaufman

EBS Helps
THANKS to EBS Building Sup-

plies, one of our local business
members, we have been able to add a
key section to a managed trail corridor
from the Blue Hill village to the Blue
Hill mountain. 

In 2004, Bob and Jean Meyer
helped us begin this project by donat-
ing a conservation easement on their
69 acres of land that almost, but not
quite, connects Main Street and the
Mountain Road in Blue Hill. That
easement not only ensured that this
forested “green center” would remain
undeveloped, it also allowed us to de-
velop and manage a walking trail
available to the public. 

However, two necessary links were
missing. One was a connection from
the Meyer land to Main Street. EBS
granted us permission to develop a
short trail section behind their ware-
house that provides a convenient
trailhead behind the post office. With
the volunteer assistance of trail expert
Pete Colman, we have created some
stone steps to begin the trail and a se-
ries of bog bridges that lead it through
some wet areas.

We are grateful for EBS for their
community-minded spirit reflected by
their help with this project. A special
thanks to Ken Burgess, who manages
EBS’s Blue Hill store.

Please Note: There is still one more
missing link yet to be arranged: formal
permission for a section from the north
end of the Meyer property to the Moun-
tain Road. A frequently used path ex-
ists that crosses unposted private prop-
erty, but no public right exists to use this
property or manage this section of trail.
Also, those using this trail may not park
in the post office parking area.

Climate change is an issue of con-
cern for us all. The public debate
about whether it is an issue seems
over- the debate now is what to do
about it. As we continue our local

land conservation work, we all need
to give attention to this over-riding is-
sue, finding ways to be part of a solu-
tion that averts the tragedy James
Speth warns us about.

Business members 

Our members make our work possible

Aerial Monitoring
With the generous help of

LightHawk, a non-profit organiza-
tion that arranges flights for other
environmental organizations, and
pilot Al Rollins, who donates his
time and the use of his plane, we suc-
cessfully completed our annual
spring monitoring flight over our
conservation properties. These
flights help us monitor the 48 prop-
erties totaling 3100 acres on which
we hold conservation easements,
and the 1600 acres that we own.
There is nothing like the view from
above. Thank you, Al and Light-
Hawk!
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Aqua Development Corporation
Art at the Flower Farm
The Bay School
Blue Hill Accounting
Blue Hill Antiques
Blue Hill Books
Blue Hill Food Co-op
Blue Hill Garage
Blue Hill Hydraulics
Blue Hill Inn
The Bourne Studio
Clifton Page Design
Dan Hadley, Inc.
EBS Building Supplies

Eggemoggin Texile Studio
Elliott Elliott Norelius

Architecture
The First
Gabrielle Wellman, Feldenkrais

& Shiatsu
Handworks Gallery
Knight Associates Architects
Leighton Gallery
Maine Coast Veterinary

Hospital
Maine Community Foundation
Mainescape, Inc.
Mary Greene Design

ME Astbury and Sons, Inc.
Michael Hewes & Co.
New Cargoes, Inc.
The Photographic Curators

Resource
Piot Associates, LLC.
Prin Allen & Sons, Inc.
R.F. Jordon
Rooster Brother
Solartechnic Contractors, Inc.
Union Trust Company
Wannamaker Raphael

Architecture
Wardwell Oil

We are grateful to these local businesses which are investing in our communities
by supporting our work. Please consider supporting them as well.

“

Bell’s Point

Continued on page 3



WE ARE very pleased to wel-
come Samantha Haskell to

our staff as our 2007 summer trail in-
tern. Samantha lives in Sedgwick and
is a 2005 graduate of George Stevens
Academy. and a 2006 graduate of the
National Outdoor Leadership School
(NOLS). She will begin her sopho-
more year at College of the Atlantic
in the fall. Samantha will help lead
our summer trail projects as well as as-
sist with various other land steward-
ship tasks.

A Surprise Visitor
WE KNEW that Meadow Brook

was a special place for a diverse
variety of wildlife when we worked
with Ben and Dianna Emory, the
owners of one property there, in 2004
to develop a conservation easement
to protect its value as wildlife habitat.
However, we never expected to in-
clude a Sandhill Crane among the list
of species that used it. Yet, this spring,
to our surprise, there one was– enjoy-
ing the benefits of the landowners’
far-sighted commitment to conserv-
ing this remarkable part of our land-
scape. We hope that this latest indi-
cator of the importance of this
wetland complex connecting the Salt
Pond and the Benjamin River, and
forming part of the boundary between
Sedgwick and Brooklin, will inspire
other nearby landowners to consider
joining the effort to protect this very
special natural area.

Executive Director Jim Dow’s Column 

Leaving a Legacy

The Blue Hill Heritage Trust re-
cently and regrettably lost two

members of our family. Rufus Can-
dage, a local businessman deeply con-
nected to this place, helped create
this organization, serving as one of our
founding Board members in 1985.
Ruth Holbrook, a native New Eng-
lander who found her true home here
more than four decades ago, donated
a conservation easement on her land.
Both, in their own way, left an endur-
ing legacy; one, an enduring local or-
ganization that has now conserved
nearly 4800 acres; the other, a beloved
parcel of land whose natural scenic
qualities will remain unspoiled.  

Not everyone can to serve on a

board or grant 
a conservation
easement. But
we can each
make a contribution to protecting the
landscape that is our common heri-
tage: by becoming a member of our
Trust, by encouraging others to join,
by volunteering, by sharing your ideas
with us about the places that matter.
One easy way to leave an enduring
legacy is to name the Trust in your will
(as I have done). Bequests provide es-
sential support for new land projects
as well as enduring support for the day
to day work of our organization. 

We are grateful to both Rufus and
Ruth. Their legacies endure.

Supporting Members  
$50-$99
Allen Abrahamson
Mr. Steven Barney & 

Ms. Carrie Glass
Richard & Gail Bartlett
Wesley Barton
Ms. Elvira Bass
Roger & Carolyn Bennatti
Dr. Virginia Biddle
Thomas Bjorkman & 

Roxanne Donahey
Greg Bowles
Mr. Bayard Brokaw
Frances Bumpus
Ken & Kathy Burgess
Capt. & Mrs. Ernest Burt
M. Margaret Champlain
Mr. & Mrs. George Chase
John & Kathy Clapp
Ms. Henrietta Clews
Mr. Charles Collison
Claire Connor
Thomas Crocker & Judith A.

Powell-Crocker 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter d’Entremont
Betty Dunham
Phyllis Eckfeldt
Mrs. Nicholas Ekstrom
John Engel & Deborah L. Jones
John & Jean Eysenbach
Yvonne Fast
Olenka Folda
Ms. Judith Fuller
John & Mary Furth
Dr Jane Garfield
Mr. Hendrik Gideonse
Mr. & Mrs. Chandler Gifford
Lorenzo Goco & Audrey Pritchard
Bruce Gould & Kathleen McClory
Leda Beth Gray & David Drake 
Mr. & Mrs. Gaylor Gray
Catharine Guiles
Kenelm Guinness
Mr. Courtenay Haight, 

Haight Farm
Brinley & Ann Hall
Nancy & William Hanley, 

Hanley Law Office
Margaret Hannah
Barbara Joy Hare Beacco 
John A. Beacco, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Hatfield
Richard & Karyl Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Hegarty
Patricia Heilner
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Heilner
Lisa Heldke & 

Margaret R. O’Connor
Bill Henderson
Frank Henry
Ernest Hildebrand
Donald & Lee Holmes
Priscilla Holmes & Robert E.

Herzstein
Robert & Springer Huseby
Roger Kirby & Elizabeth Bessette 
Mr. & Mrs. George Knapp
Rev. & Mrs. W. Christian Koch
Miss Suzanne Kuser
Denis Lachman & Karen J. Smith
Ronald & Linda Lesko
Helen Lindsay
James Litton & Betsy P. Frawley
William & Elaine Mahony
Mr. & Mrs. C. Richard Malm
John & Madge Manfred
Rob & Becky McCall
Caren McCourtney & 

Gabrielle Wellman 
Dr. Eric Menges & 

Ms. Linda Rodriguez-Torrent 
Mrs. Jean Meyer
Lois & John Moyer
Dr. & Mrs. Duncan Neuhauser
Dr. & Mrs. Arthur Newkirk
Mr. Edward Page
Ann Parson
Dr. David Pearce
Royce & LouAnna Perkins
Antonio & Catherine Planchart
Mark & Martha Pokras
Vicki Pollard & Howard Evans
Richard & Audrey Putney
Adria Quinones & 

George Beckwith
Larry Rabinowitz
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Randall
Elliot Rappaport & Karen Merritt
Maureen Rawding
Susan Ricker & William Zarakas 
Mr. & Mrs. William Rosborough
Bruce & Marilyn Rutland
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Sadlier
Richard & Nancy Salminen
Mr. Stuart Samuelson
Mark Scarano
Edwin & Justine Schneider
Linda Seidel & Michael Field
Ted & Sandra Silver
Janet Simpson & Sandy Goldman 

Mr. Peter Sly & Ms. Marcia
Gronewold Sly 

Ms. Roxanne Sly
Peter & Donny Smith
Marion Stocking
Gary & Nancy Struve
Peter & Linda Sturtevant
Corinne Sucsy
Wayne & Elizabeth Tobiasson
Mr. Paul Toulmin
Andrew & Jennifer Traub
Anne Tucker
Winston & Deborah Turner
Mr. & Mrs. Forrest Watson
Danny & Sandra Weed
Kenneth & Holly Weinberg
Ms. Nancy Whitman
James & Elizabeth Whittle
Anthony Widmann & Ann Starr

Widmann
Deborah Wiggs & Philip Norris
Gregory Willia & 

Ms. Anna Bourakorskey
Marguerite Williams &  William J.

Friederich
Tracy Winthrop

Contributing members
$35-$49
Betsy Adams
Ron & Carol Anderson
Miss Kathleen Andrews
Paul & Julie Astbury
Kevin Bach & Michelle Berger
Patty Bacon
Nichole & Shannon Bebout
Mr. Scott Bennett
James Bergin & Judith Garvey 
Julia Bixby
Mr. & Mrs. Osmond Bonsey
Nancy & Charles Boothby
Sarah, Jon & David Bourne
Virginia & Stan Bourne
Rick Bowen & Jenny Bowen
Gerry & Merrill Brache
Paul & Ann Brayton
Mrs. Patricia Briska
Nancy Brown
James & Kathleen Burnett
Mary Grace Canfield & 

John Bischof
David Caplan & 

Karen Brandenburg
Anne Cassatt
Ms. Patricia Chamberlain
Ralph & Emily Chaney
Dr. & Mrs. Raymond Chase
John Cimeno
Robert Clapp
Meg Clews & Paul Nakroshis
Leon Cohn
Debra Collins & Rick Alexander
Sandra Cookman
Molly Cooper
Mr. & Mrs. Merle Copper
Judith Coscarelli
Dr & Mrs. Norman Cowen
Jane Crosen
Leslie Cummins & Tim Seabrook
Hugh & Susan Curran
Carol Ann Cutler
Isabel Davis
Leif & Christina Deetjen
Stephen Dixon
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Doble
Irene Eilers
Donald & Meredith Eley
Mr. Douglas Endicott
Mrs. Catherine Engel
John Ferriday & Gertrude W.

Simmons-Ferriday
George Fields & Pam Aubuchon-

Fields
Ruth Fiske
Bryan Gagner
Aaron Glazer & Ann Humphrey 
Mr. & Mrs. Fairfield Goodale
Mrs. Alan Gordon
Mrs. Alva Gould
Louis Graceffa
Dr. W. Ross Greenlaw & Ms. Beth

Jackson 
Mr. & Mrs. William Gregor
Suzanne Grosh
Judy & Ted Hale
Nancy Hathaway
Mr. & Mrs. Ned Hayes
Ms. Marilyn Heineman
Carolyn Heller & Laura Johns 
Mr. Anthony Heller
David Hildreth
Mr. & Mrs. Wallace Hinckley
Joy Hoffmann
Frances & Tim Holbrook
Peter & Pat Horton
Ellie & Paul Horwitz
Theodore & Linda Hoskins
Kel & Sher House
W. Timothy Jameson
Mary Jessup
John & Joanne Kimball
Mrs. Elizabeth Knowlton

Sara Ann Krasnowiecki
Marilyn Krentzman
S. Whitney Landon & 

Eileen Ahern
Skip Lang & Bob Harbour 
Val Libby & Jay Danzenbaker
Linda Long
Mr. Thurston Long
Loriman & Lisa Looke
Bill & Donna Loomis
Beverly Mabee
James Madix & Alice Ann
Donald Mallow
Christopher Marks & 

Lindsay Rodes
John Marshall
J. Clifford & Ann Mathews
Bill Matlock & Marget Johnson
Holly Meade
Anne Merrifield & Cathy Meany
David Merrifield & Angie Bell
J. Hillis Miller & Dorothy Miller
Edward Mitchell
Claire Mortimer
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Mrozicki
Matthew Murphy
Katherine Murray & Tim Doyle
Marc & Mary Anne Mytar
Philip & Rubie Nesbit
Bob & Nancy Norden
Thomas J. & Susan O’Connor
Daniel & Kimberly Parrott
Bill & Charlene Pelliter
James & Betty Pickett
Patricia Poirier
David & Jean Porter
Iryna & Richard Priester
Mrs. Eve Pritchard
Lauren Reiter
Lenette Richardson
Peter & Judy Robbins
Zoe Robbins, Keith & Oliver

Tenney
Barbara Irwin Rossow
Bob Roth
Carolyn Rourke
Erika Rowland & Carl Cowan
Anne Schaufelberger
Jennifer Schroth
Lars & Julie Selberg
Mrs. Margot Semler
Mrs. Lessie Smithgall
David & Susan Snyder
Mary Spooner
Catherine & Scott Springer
Mr. & Mrs. Brennan Starkey,

Starkey Farms
Dr. Nancy Struever
Bill Stukey & Mary Ann White
Paul Sullivan & Jill Knowles
Nancy Tandon & Raj Tandon
Jerry Theise
Joan & Raphael Thelwell
Mr. & Mrs. Reginald Thors
Donald Thurston & Robert

Engleback
Paul Townsend
Ms. Fran Truitt & Dr. Robert

Bonthius
Mary & Volker Ulbrich
Valerie Vaughan
Ken & Pax Vogt
Mrs. Anne Walker
Robert & Rebecca Wanbaugh
Rufus Wanning
Alice White
Karen & Avram White-Rogers
Debbie Wildey
Anne Williams
Sarah Worm
Dean & Jean Young

We are grateful for the encouragement and financial support 
provided by our members in 2006, as noted below.

Board of Directors
Pam Johnson, President, Sedgwick

John Merrifield, Vice-President, Blue Hill
John Murphy, Treasurer, Sedgwick

John Richardson, Secretary, Blue Hill
Paul Birdsall, Penobscot
Peter Clapp, Blue Hill 
Tim Garrity, Blue Hill
Jim Kannry, Blue Hill

Whitney Landon, Brooksville
Katrina Parson, Brooklin

Susan Hand Shetterly, Surry
Peter Sly, Brooklin

Staff
James W. Dow, Executive Director

Erika Rowland, 
Conservation Lands Manager

Samantha Allen, Summer Trail Intern

Summer Trail Work Planned for BH Mountain

Summer
Trail 
Intern

Blue Hill 
Heritage Trust

Mission Statement
Our mission is to conserve
land and water of special eco-
logical, natural, agricultural,
scenic, cultural and recre-
ational significance in Blue
Hill, Brooklin, Brooksville,
Penobscot, Sedgwick and
Surry, and to work to increase
public understanding of the
importance of land and water
conservation.
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THIS SUMMER we will be com-
pleting the second stage of a trail

restoration  project begun in 2004
when a highly eroded stretch of trail
on land owned by the Town of Blue
Hill was transformed into a 400-foot
set of stone stairs, thanks to the help
of the Maine Recreational Trail Pro-
gram, the Maine Conservation Corps
and a variety of local donors and vol-

unteers. This summer the upper sec-
tion of that trail will be re-routed to
both cure the current erosion prob-
lems and poor trail conditions, and to
improve the hiking experience. The
project will be led by local trail con-
sultant Pete Colman and Erika Row-
land, our Conservation Lands Mana-
ger, and will include assistance from a
crew of teenagers provided by Land-
mark Volunteers. Financial assistance
has been provided by the residents of
the Town of Blue Hill at the March
town meeting. Want to help? Call Eri-
ka at 374-5118.
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When a landowner makes a
gift of land to the Blue Hill Her-
itage Trust for conservation pur-
poses, it is always a special event.
Several things make such a land
donation memorable. There is of
course the land itself, unique in
its own way and worthy of being
conserved in its natural state in
perpetuity. There is also the rel-
ative simplicity of the transac-
tion, without the need for many
complicated negotiations, fund-
raising or loans. But what really
make it memorable are the emo-
tions that surround and flow
from such a gift, in particular the
pleasure of the donors in com-
pleting a generous act that has
deep meaning for them and last-
ing benefits for others.

The recent gift to the Trust of
32.6 acres of land in Surry from
Paul and Pamela Talalay was had
all these qualities. Inspired by
their love of their property on
the Newbury Neck Road and the
local community that has en-
riched their lives over the years,
as well as by the other nearby
conservation work that has been
accomplished through a partner-
ship of the Friends of Morgan
Bay and the Blue Hill Heritage
Trust, the Talalays took great
pleasure in making a gift that
“gave something back” and that
might itself inspire others to en-
gage in similar acts of conserva-
tion.

This new forested conserva-
tion land, to be known as the Ta-

lalay Nature Sanctuary, abuts
other land owned by the Trust,
expanding the area of protected
wildlife habitat near the head of
Morgan Bay while also provid-
ing an opportunity to extend the
existing nature trail system. The
Friends of Morgan Bay, a group
of local residents focused on the
conservation of upper Morgan
Bay watershed, will assist us with
the stewardship of this new
property. Thank you, Paul and
Pamela.

A Gift of Land in Surry Creates a Nature Sanctuary

What really makes a gift memorable are the emotions that surround and flow from such a gift. 

Several energetic stu-
dents from George Stevens
Academy’s Environmental
Action Club, led by their
advisor, teacher Carolyn
Bennatti, helped us prepare
our Osgood trail to the sum-
mit of Blue Hill Mountain
for the busy summer season

by cleaning and repairing
the waterbars. This popular
trail is hiked thousands of
times each year. Regular
maintenance is thus re-
quired, and volunteers, like
these GSA students, help us
meet that need. 

✂

YES! I would like to help conserve the 
ecology and beauty of the peninsula landscape.

Conservator ...........$1000 and up
Benefactor ...............$500 – $999
Steward ....................$250 – $499
Sustaining ................$100 – $249
Supporting ...................$50 – $99
Contributing ................$35 – $49

■■ Please find enclosed my /our 
tax-deductible gift of $ ______________________

■■ I have named the trust in my will.
■■ Please contact me about bequests 

and other planned giving opportunities.
■■ I / We prefer to remain anonymous.

Name: ____________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________

City/State/Zip: ____________________________________________

Phone: ___________________________________________________

e-mail: ___________________________________________________

Please make your check or money order 
payable and mail to:

BLUE HILL HERITAGE TRUST
P. O. Box 222

Blue Hill, ME 04614

Help conserve 
the places that both

wildlife & people need.

GSA students Na Ra Voon, Min Pyo Kim and Smiley Durost restore a
waterbar on the Osgood Trail.

GSA Environmental Action Club 
Helps with Spring Trail Clean-up

“For almost 50 years, we have spent
our all-too-short summer vacations 
in this area, ultimately settling on Newbury Neck,
Surry. All through the year, thoughts of Maine sustain
us, and being there in summer is one of the great joys
for all our family. Because of the pleasure we receive
from the magnificent landscapes and the closeness we
feel to the plants and animals, we hope that the land
we have gifted for conservation will give others (both
the wildlife that lives there and the visitors who will
come there) delight and solace for many years to
come.” – PAMELA AND PAUL TALALAY

A cluster of Wood Tree Frog eggs.

If you find 
inspiration
in what the Talalays have done, and
would like to discuss a gift of your
land, please call us. There is no ob-
ligation. We would enjoy the chance
to talk with you.
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Trusts Join to Help with 
“Safe Routes to School”

CREATING walking opportunities in
the communities has recently been a

focus of our work. Recently that work
helped a collaboration of partners qualify
for a grant supporting the creation of a sys-
tem of “safe routes to school” in Blue Hill,
intended to provide safe areas for children
to walk and bike around town. 

The overall goal of the project is create
five routes from the center of Blue Hill that
connect the four schools, the public library,
the recreational fields the town park and
tennis. Designed by Healthy Peninsula, the
Hancock County Planning Commission,
selectman Jim Schatz and road commission-
er Mike Astbury, the project includes the
trail recently re-developed and maintained
by the Trust from South Street to Parker
Point Road. The value of the recent work
done on the trail helped provide a match for
a successful grant proposal awarding
$65,000 to the Town of Blue Hill to finance
a major element of the overall project: the
construction of new sidewalk on High
Street  from Union Street to Pleasant Street
near George Stevens Academy and the Blue
Hill Consolidated School. 


